CHWEBER

SCHOOL DISTRICT

To: Board of Education

From: Lane Findlay

Date: July 28, 2025

Re: Weber County Pre-Disaster Mitigation Plan

Board Members,

Weber County has recently completed the required update to its Pre-Disaster Mitigation
(PDM) Plan, in accordance with Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA)
guidelines. FEMA requires counties to review and update their hazard mitigation plans
every five years to remain eligible for federal mitigation funding.

To assist with this process, the Weber County Emergency Services Division contracted
with an external consultant to manage the application and update process. As a
stakeholder within the county, Weber School District is required to participate in the
multi-jurisdictional plan to maintain eligibility for pre-disaster mitigation grant funding.

As part of this requirement, the Board of Education must pass a formal resolution of
support. The attached resolution confirms the district’s participation and formally adopts
the updated PDM plan.

Please review the attached resolution in preparation for board action.

Sincerely,

Lane Findlay
Public Information & Safety Officer



